Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

June 14, 2018
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Sukey reported the following:
1. The 2019 F-350 has been received and the plow package with lights, decals, and communication radio have been installed. 

2. There were some utility billing issues which residents who do not make payment by ACH did not have the Storm Sewer Fee on the bill.  The result will be a double billing of Storm Sewer fees on the next bill.  The programmer believes Norton Antivirus was the problem.

3. Sukey discussed a GPS program that is required to support the EPA mandated Asset Management.  He also stated that the purchase of a GPS receiver and accessories would be cost effective for the Asset Management program as well.  The Village would then control and reduce costs that would go to PDG services.  

4. The U.S. Grant Lift station wet well was cleaned out completely and both pumps are now operational.  The drive units will need to be replaced on one of the pumps.  Bushes were installed to help prevent the fence from wind damage.  New drive units also need to be installed at the Manassas Lift Station.  

5. Widening of the west side of North Center Street continues with the installation of the curb drain pipe.  The road closure to replace the culvert will start on July 9th and open back up on August 9, 2018.  Road closure notices will be provided by June 25, 2018.

6. Kirk Brothers has started moving in equipment and preparing for the WWTP expansion construction start.  After a phone conference with PDG and Steve Samuels, it was determined that no more negotiations with Ohio EPA were needed at this time.  Samuels does have a few issues to follow up on but then his services should not be needed.  

7. All AC units are wired and operational at the Future Village Hall.  Office furniture was ordered and received and will be assembled by Village employees.  The drywall in the Police Department office area has been completed and is ready for painting.  Jon has reviewed the contract with PDG to move forward with the generator bid.  Gross Plumbing has repaired the defective leaking boiler lines.  

8. The Village of LaGrange now has Village-wide Community Reinvestment Area as confirmed by the Ohio Development Services Agency.

9. The 2017 Water Consumer Confidence Report is available on the Village website and has been sent to the Ohio EPA as required.  

10. The Village Recycle Incentive Grant is $5,382.92. Bathroom stall partition walls for the Future Village Hall, benches for Future Police Department, paper products and advertising in the Rural Urban have been ordered.  

11. Planning Commission has decided to recommend to Council to vacate a 30’x134’ strip of Right of Way from the north end of the Village T-turnaround on Harmon Court to the north property line of 133 Harmon Court.  The strip now dead ends north into the parking area of the new apartments on Keywood.  

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:27 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       
Gary Kincannon, Council President
Attested by: 
______________________

 Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
Date: ___________________________
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